Steven Seee

From:
Sent;:
To:
Cc

Subject:

Melanie Seddon <melanie.seddon@gmail.com>

Sunday, February 23, 2025 12:20 PM

House Health and Human Services Committee
policastrogroup@gmail.com; Rep. Baginski, Jacquelyn M.
Support for H-5351 (ATTN STEVE SEPE)

Date: February 23, 2025
To Whom It May Concern,

[ am writing to express my strong support for companion bill RI H-5351, which proposes that all
medical and aesthetic professionals in Rhode Island be allowed to practice and delegate to the
full extent of their scope of practice.

My Experience:

I have been under the care of my current provider for four years, choosing both my provider and
the medical spa based on their expertise, proven results, positive referrals, and solid reputation
within the community. [ am drawn to the facility not only for its safe, clean atmosphere but also
for the professionalism and knowledge demonstrated by the entire staff. Every provider | have
interacted with has an extensive background and training, and [ always feel confident in their
care and advice.

Having received aesthetic care for over a decade, my experience at Radiant Aesthetics over the
past four years has been exceptional. Their holistic, yet medically sound approach has made
them my go-to choice, and [ continue to return because of the individualized, thoughtful care
they provide.

Why This Matters to Me:

My provider always takes the time to meet with me personally, addressing any questions or
concerns I have. My treatment plan is always customized to my specific needs, ensuring that I
feel heard and respected.

I am deeply concerned and disheartened by the potential loss of access to my chosen provider. |
have no desire to be forced to seek care elsewhere when I am so happy with the services and the
expertise I receive at Radiant Aesthetics, particularly from my chosen Nurse Practitioner.

In Conclusion:
I firmly believe that all patients should have the right to choose their medical provider based on

personal comfort and trust. Restricting access to licensed, experienced professionals would be a
disservice to both the medical aesthetic community and the patients they serve.



Thank you for considering this important matter. [ urge you to support RI H-5351 to ensure that
patients continue to have the freedom to choose their preferred provider.

Sincerely,
Melanie Seddon
211 Fairview lane

Portsmouth, RI 02871
401-862-5459




